
Poughkeepsies’ Water Treatment Facility 

Telephone (845) 451-4173 x 2003   fax (845) 451-4175 
e-mail:  ralstadt@pokwater.com 

MEMORANDUM 
September 1, 2018 

 
To:  Joint Water Board 
 
From: Randy J. Alstadt, P.E. 
 Water Plant Administrator 
 
Subject: August 2018 Status Report 
 
Water Quality/Production Issues 
 The August  average daily raw water flow was 11.7 MGD compared to 12.0 MGD in July 

and 11.0 MGD in August 2017.  Water quality averaged 0.05 NTU which is slightly 
greater than July which was 0.04 NTU.  The drinking water maximum contaminant level 
is 0.30 NTU. 
 

Plant Update 
 Plant operated well.  The solids thickener had 6.0 feet of solids at the end of August 

which was 3 foot greater than July 2018.  Centrifuge average operating rate was 
13.5 gpm compared to 13.5 gpm in July. 
 

 
 
Our ozone system is working well.   
 
We have continued adding chlorine to filter influent in effort to increase filter run 
times  We are now working with Tighe Bond to develop a plan for improving filter 
operation.  They have contacted several facilities that have biological filters and 
been told others have seen filter runs reduced by 75-percent. 
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We are waiting for the replacement check valve.  Our supplier has advised that 
valve will be shipped September 20th.  Installation will be completed in October. 
  

Upgrade 
 PLC bid was released on July 12th.  Bids were received August 15th.  Two bidders 

failed to acknowledge the addendum and multiple vendors advised that because of 
the short time between addendum was issued and bid date they did not submit a 
bid.  Four bids were received.  It was determined that project would be rebid. 
 
Trailer manufacturing is continuing. 
 

Staffing 
One of our Maintenance Mechanics continues to be out due to a non work foot injury.  
His latest Doctor’s excuse states he will be out until October.  This has negatively 
impacted our overtime expenses. 

 


